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Frontline Updates 

Releases 
Frontline has changed the timeline of releases in Enrich to match the school year.  There will be quarterly updates, most 
of which will affect Special Education System Specialists (System Specialists).  Changes that will be noticeable to 
providers will occur at the end of the school year in order for AUs to have sufficient time to develop back to school 
training.  May releases for EOY 2018 include: 

• Change in eligibility determination will correct displayed due dates on timeline ribbon 
• Service delivery statement will print on student snapshot 
• Progress reporting will not allow modifications on the view only page to allow only one option for adding 

progress monitoring data: Progress report warnings will deploy for already completed reports 
• Staff no longer in the district will be removed from dropdown menus 
• C to B reporting will be automated; in the past it has been done manually; data should provide more accurate 

snapshot of preschool transition 

Trainings 
Frontline started a series of trainings for System Specialists in April with separate offerings for Novice and Veteran users. 
Further training for system users are being considered at the beginning of the school year prior to October 1. Additional 
trainings under development include collaborative efforts between CDE and Frontline on an Enrich overview training for 
directors.   

Requests currently in process 
Frontline is addressing the following requests by CESUG: 

• Timeline Ribbon under Special Education Programs updates to accurately display all correct dates 
• Next eligibility and next evaluation due dates to repopulate to display 3 years out 
• Sort by grade level in the Provider Assignment Manager 
• View history for individual IEPs to list meeting and purpose of meeting   

 

CDE Updates 

Model Forms 
Model forms that needed minimal corrections are in the Enrich system.  Forms that are requiring a deeper look are 
being reviewed in house to determine the course of action needed.  In some cases, workgroups are being formed to 
identify potential changes.  The Spanish translation of forms will be done when all forms are completed and in the Enrich 
system. 

Accommodations 
The process was delayed and will be taken up again over the summer. 

BOCES specific user group 
At this time there does not appear to be a need for a BOCES specific user group. 
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Requests 

Consent for Initial Evaluation form 
Request to remove “Based on review of existing information, additional evaluation data….” on the initial consent form.  
The PDF form on the CDE website is correct, but it did not translate to the Enrich form. 

Educational Orphans 
Request to CDE for clarification and training on correct identification of educational orphans due to funding tied to these 
students.  CDE will follow up and will look at training around December count. 

Service Providers/CoSF-Personal Care 
Request to CDE to add Personal Care Services option in the Consideration of Special Factors in order for data to be 
added for reporting purposes.  Currently this provider is being added as generalist in the Service Delivery grid. 

Test Scores 
Request for guidance on importing District/State/National Test Scores was addressed in two ways.  Frontline has created 
documentation on how to upload/import test scores; individual district needs to identify personnel who would be 
responsible for the uploads. 
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